REPORT 2005 FEBRUARY 14

CITY OF BURNABY

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

RE: 2005 CITY APPRECIATION DINNER

RECOMMENDATIONS:

- 1. THAT Council authorize for payment the cost of hosting the 2005 City Appreciation Dinner.
- 2. THAT Councillor Dan Johnston, Councillor Pietro Calendino and Councillor Colleen Jordan be appointed as the Kushiro Cup Selection Committee.

REPORT

Arrangements are being made for the annual City Appreciation Dinner to be held at the Shadbolt Centre for the Arts on Friday, 2005 April 29 at an estimated cost of \$27,000. Council may recall this date was originally selected for the Parks, Recreation and Culture Commission dinner, however, the Commission has graciously allowed Council to utilize this date in order to accommodate attendance at the Mayors for Peace Non-proliferation Treaty Review Conference. The Parks, Recreation and Culture Commission's annual event will be held on 2005 May 06.

Council policy provides for the City Appreciation Dinner to be the only function held annually for the purpose of giving special recognition and appreciation to person serving on Boards, Committees and Commissions of Council.

The Kushiro Cup award for the Citizen of the Year is also presented at the City Appreciation Dinner. Advertisements are being placed in the local newspapers seeking nominations for this award. It is recommended that Councillor Dan Johnston be appointed as Chair of the Committee and Councillor Pietro Calendino and Councillor Colleen Jordan be appointed to the Kushiro Cup Selection Committee. The Committee will select the 2004 Citizen of the Year.

Respectfully submitted,

Derek R. Corrigan,

MAYOR

cc: City Manager

Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services